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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
February 20, 2018
 Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
Attendees:  Janene Christopher, Gary Smith, Julia Gregory, M.A. Hillier, Andrew Macfarlane, Ruben Carriedo, Esther Leeflang, Geoff Griffin and Colleen Clery Ferrell.
The January 2018 meeting minutes were approved unanimously. 
Member/Guest presentation – None 
President's Comments (Janene Christopher) – 
· Press Pavilion update – Phase 1 of the project drawings started.  Once completed will submit to city building department (DSD). Approximately 60% complete as of this date.
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin)

· Junior tournament recently completed. 
· Issues with internet by Pro Shop. Advised to move tournament desk closer to Reservation Desk for better internet reception.
· SCTA wants a new level 4 junior tournament at BTC in the fall. Tournament will last three days 9/14 through 9/16 starting at 4pm Fri and noon on Sat and Sun.
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· Eco Lab brought café up to code and ready for permit process.
· Tennis on Campus was a great success. Café provided tacos one day and sandwiches the next. Food was a hit. 
· Club Director was on site throughout tournament to insure there weren’t any problems from a facility standpoint.
· Petco Tennis Night – June 30. BTC will buy 50 tickets at $20/ea for members to purchase and Geoff will buy 50 additional tickets to sell (it is Trevor Hoffman bobblehead night).
· Tennis Boot Camp – A tennis-oriented exercise class will start 2/22 on stadium court and be offered every Thursday at 12:30.
· Saints Tennis Team Sport Advisor inquired about emergency plan at BTC (in light of the Parkland school shooting). Ruben suggested having emergency protocol in place for active shooter. Club will test megaphone range that may be used in event of emergency to notify players on and around courts.  Will research a logical plan in case of active shooter at the Club and incorporate into current Emergency Action Plan. 
· Membership is steady at 1260. 
· The Club experienced phone line trouble recently. Threats to cancel service prompted quick attention to fix the problem. 
Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Julia) 
· Last month’s income at budget level and within $500. 
· Payroll slightly higher than budget due to payoff of Colleen’s unused vacation in 2017.
· Maintenance costs high for past month to refurbish café area and fix /repair /touch up areas around the Club.
· Facilities (Janene) 
· Work Contract for replacement lighting for courts 9 and 10 has been executed. 1-2 days construction period to change arms and install LED lights.
· Courts 13-16 require sealant at joints between courts because chunks are falling out. After seeing this problem several years ago, all newly resurfaced courts have new caulking. Board not in favor of spending unbudgeted money to repair these areas.Will review w/ sealant specialist.
· Geoff raised concern about paint problem on court #1. Possibly caused by berries from trees. Colleen will examine area and access if Court Tech needs to be called in. Will report back at next meeting
· Employment and Personnel – None
· Ethics – None
Contract and Lease
· Cafe – Guillermo plans to open in March pending health department approval.
· Lease – Lease with City is up May 1st. Process of renewal/renegotiation has not yet begun.

· Newsletter –  Next publication: May

· Website – Additional 2018 tournament links to be added as they become live.
Other Issues
· Patio at café – Existing concrete always get dirty and stained when café is operational Board asked Director to get estimates for a cementitious overlay however only one of three requested estimates came back. LifeDeck gave a $5,600 estimate to re-coat.  This item was not in BTC’s budget. Board member M.A. Hillier offered to contribute $5,000. Motion for board to approve additional $600 was made and approved unanimously. THANKS TO M.A. FOR HER VERY GENEROUS DONATION!
· Employee David offered social media position. Motion to compensate $50/month made and approved unanimously.
· Spike Lowndes and Pat Mason agreed to serve as Tennis Ambassadors for the Club, assisting potential members and answering questions to those unfamiliar with the Club.
New Business

· City to plant trees by backboard and courts 19-2, beginning April 16th with acquired Balboa Park grant money.
· On rainy days, staff will be encouraged to accommodate leagues with courts that dry faster after rain as long as not booked by members.
· Inquiries about BTC leagues – members who inquire about leagues will be given contact information sheet for recent captains of requested teams.
Adjournment: 8:25 p.m. 
Next board meeting will be March 20, 2018   
Pg. 2

